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February 4, 2021 

Via Electronic Mail and First Class Mail 
Melanie A. Bachman, Esq. 
Executive Director 
Connecticut Siting Council 
10 Franklin Square 
New Britain, CT  06051 

RE:  Petition No. 1310A – Quinebaug Solar, LLC petition for a declaratory ruling, pursuant to 
Connecticut General Statutes §4-176 and §16-50k, for the proposed construction, 
maintenance and operation of a 50 megawatt AC solar photovoltaic electric generating 
facility on approximately 561 acres comprised of 29 separate and abutting privately-owned 
parcels located generally north of Wauregan Road in Canterbury and south of Rukstela 
Road and Allen Hill Road in Brooklyn, Connecticut. Reopening of this petition based on 
changed conditions pursuant to Connecticut General Statutes §4-181a(b). 

Dear Ms. Bachman: 

On April 24, 2020, the Connecticut Siting Council (“Council”) approved the above-
referenced Petition.  On November 20, 2020, the Council approved the facility’s Partial 
Development and Management Plan (“Partial D&M Plan”), and delegated approval of any changes 
to the D&M Plan to Council staff in accordance with Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies 
(“RCSA”) §16-50j-62(b). 

In the Partial D&M Plan, Quinebaug Solar, LLC (“Petitioner”) indicated to the Council 
that Connecticut Light and Power d/b/a Eversource Energy (“Eversource”) would be granted a 
perpetual easement to access the project site to install transmission facilities and conduct regular 
maintenance of the Canterbury Switching Station and associated infrastructure.  The Partial D&M 
Plan included a drawing depicting this portion of the project at Attachment A, Figure 3.  This 
drawing is enclosed again for reference. 

During discussions with Eversource, it became evident that an additional transfer of 
property adjacent to the Canterbury Switching Station will be necessary to interconnect the facility.  
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The property at issue is shaded in the enclosed plan drawing titled “Lot 4 Access and Easement.”1

Access to this property is required so that Eversource transmission facilities can cross from 
Eversource’s transmission corridor and reach the Canterbury Switching Station.  The Petitioner is 
providing this additional information to the Council as it will expand the area initially identified 
in the Partial D&M Plan and approved by the Council. 

Moreover, due to the challenges presented by site conditions within the area identified as 
the “Proposed Access Easement for Solar Power Facilities” in Attachment A, Figure 3, the 
Petitioner is proposing to alter the path of this easement, which if approved will now abut the 
Collector Substation and Canterbury Switching Substation.  This modification is likewise reflected 
in the Lot 4 Access and Easement plan drawing.   

Accordingly, pursuant to RCSA §16 50j 62(b), the Petitioner requests Council staff 
approval of the minimal expansion to the area identified as the Canterbury Switching Station and 
the modification to the access easement originally approved in the Partial D&M Plan. 

Please feel free to contact the undersigned or David Bogan (860-541-7711) should you 
have any questions regarding this submission. 

Very truly yours, 

Stephen Bright 

Enclosures 

1 Lot 4 Access and Easement is being provided to demonstrate the additional property to be transferred to 
Eversource, as well as the alternations to the course of the access road.  The absence of any other features included 
in Attachment A, Figure 3 of the Partial D&M plan should not be read to propose any additional modifications. 



CERTIFICATION 

I hereby certify that on February 4, 2021, the foregoing was delivered by electronic mail, in 
accordance with § 16-50j-12 of the Regulations of Connecticut State Agencies, to all parties and 
intervenors of record, as follows: 

Troy and Meghan Sposato  
192 Wauregan Road 
Canterbury, CT  06331 
megsposato@yahoo.com
tsposato9@yahoo.com

Kathleen M. Shanley 
Manager – Transmission Siting 
Eversource Energy 
P.O. Box 270 
Hartford, CT 06141-0270 
kathleen.shanley@eversource.com 

Jeffery D. Cochran 
Senior Counsel 
Eversource Energy 
P.O. Box 270 
Hartford, CT 06141-0270 
jeffery.cochran@eversource.com

Marianne Barbino Dubuque 
Carmody Torrance Sandak & Hennessey LLP 
P.O. Box 1110 
Waterbury, CT 06721-1110 
mdubuque@carmodylaw.com 

Stephen Bright 

91261532v.1 



WSP USA Inc.
500 Winding Brook Dr, 1st Floor
Glastonbury, CT 06033
860-659-0444
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